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Dear Pirate Community, 
Congratulations and good luck to the following wrestlers who made it to the Midwest 4A Regional Wrestling 

Tournament: Ryan Blanchard, Ericsson Cheek, Alex Gallagher, Delvin Deese, Sylar Weber, Drew Dickson, John 
Gallagher, Joseph Coble, Jack Arnett, Kolbi Tarlton, Josh Barnes, Stephen Orioki, Trey Smith, Harrison Walser. We 
also congratulate our swimmers on their great season and for making it to regional competition this year. 

The PTO is creating small bags of candy to put in the teachers' boxes for Valentine's Day.  We have a sign up 
for parents to bring in wrapped candy.   
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/20F0845A5A72DAAFF2-candy1

We had a great turn out for our meeting about preparing for
college.  Parents and Students learned about timelines, how to search
for college information, use of Naviance, high school course 
selections, types of colleges, and so much more. The presentation is now
on our website for all families.  The  Charlotte National College Fair is 
Sunday, March 17th   at the Park Expo Center in Charlotte. For more 
information go to 
https://www.nacacfairs.org/attend/national-college-fairs/charlotte-college-fair/

This week was National School Counselors week.  We celebrated
 Ms. Burgess, Ms. Davison, Mr. James, Ms. Ponder, and Ms. Webb 
all week for everything they do for our students and school. 

Please take time to read over this newsletter. These newsletters allow our whole community to 
know about the great things our children and teachers are doing here at Porter Ridge High School. The 
Pirate Press, in addition to our website, facebook, and twitter, is the main form of communication from school to 
home.   
Go Pirates!!! Dr. Fisenne  

Congratulations to Jaylen 
Coleman (Duke), Chase Hagler 
(Presbyterian), Malcolm Hines 
(Averett), Will McDonald (Coastal 
Carolina), Grayson McCall (UNC 
Charlotte), and Jared Wheatley 
(Vanderbilt) who will be playing 
football in college next year. 

Congratulations to band director, Ashleigh Cook, for receiving her 
National Board Certification. Mr. Robert Howard also received his 
National Board Certification this year.

Fall registration will begin in March.  Counselors will meet 
individually with each student.  More information will be coming on 
this process.  Get ready!

https://www.signupgenius.com/go/20F0845A5A72DAAFF2-candy1
https://www.nacacfairs.org/attend/national-college-fairs/charlotte-college-fair/
https://www.nacacfairs.org/attend/national-college-fairs/charlotte-college-fair/


PRHS 2019 Spring Athletics Tryout Info

To try out for a Spring Sport, you must get a TRYOUT TICKET from the Athletic 
Director BEFORE THE TRYOUT DATE AND TIME. 

If you have tried out for a Fall or Winter Sport you still need to pick up a Spring tryout ticket. See below for 

dates and times that you can pick up your ticket.

Those that have not tried out for a sport at PRHS this year must complete the following:

● Online FamilyID Registration completed by athlete’s parent or guardian using the following link:    

https://www.ucpsathletics.com/eligibility

● Submit the 2018-2019 UCPS Eligibility Packet to the Athletic Director.

Note: If you had a Novant physical on June 2, 2018 or your physical is valid (within the last 395 days) and 

on file with us, there is no need to submit a new one.  Check with your coach to see if it is valid. 

● FamilyID registration must be approved by the athletic director.

TRYOUT TICKET Dates: Tryout tickets will be given out on the following dates during all lunches. 

Monday & Tuesday  February 4-5th 

Monday February 11

Wednesday February 13

https://www.ucpsathletics.com/eligibility
https://www.ucpsathletics.com/eligibility




Yearbooks -- $80. Prices will increase. You can 
order yearbooks online (www.jostens.com) by clicking 
below or get an order form from Ms. Watson in G205.
Senior Yearbook Ads are on sale now to 
be featured in the yearbook. Order forms are 
available in the front office, in Ms. Watson's room (G205), 
and online @ (www.Jostens.com). 

Porter Ridge 

High School 

Yearbook 2019

http://www.jostens.com/


● Athletes interested in playing Men's Tennis please come to tryouts will be on Wednesday February 13.
● Students, the 3rd annual PRHS Color Run is coming up! The race will take place on March 2nd and 

begin at 9 a.m. 

● Charlotte National College Fair will be on Sunday, March 17th at The Park Expo Center in Charlotte
For more information go to 
https://www.nacacfairs.org/attend/national-college-fairs/charlotte-college-fair/

● After working with the AP teachers we have set a date for the AP English Mock Exam . We have 
decided March 23rd.  I have ten teachers willing to grade and am in the process of working on 
obtaining proctors. 

● THE GREAT RACE is back and better than ever! Thursday, April 11th at 6:00. Mark your calendars!!! 

Parents and other adults (who are interested in helping kids and helping Ms. Yearick), we need you 

badly as "customs inspectors" (see link below) and would love for you to be here for this awesome 

event! AND....we have lots of door prizes! :) Please let Ms. Yearick know ASAP if you would like to help 

on April 11th from 6:00-8:30 buy filling out the form linked on the website below. (If you would like to 

help, it is the kind of event in which you will be busy the entire time from arrival at 6 to the end of the 

race). For those of you not familiar with THE GREAT RACE, click here for a little synopsis: 

Goo.gl/KduCJV

● Do you belong to or coach a sport? Do you belong to or sponsor a club? Stop by the tables during all 

lunches to purchase a spirit pin from our TTA classes. Lollipops, bath fizzies, and lanyards are also 

available for purchase. Bath fizzies come in a variety of scents such as lavender, eucalyptus, jasmine, 

rose, rosemary and peppermint. Ask about our Porter Ridge and Holiday gift sets! Place your orders 

today!

● Yearbooks are now on sale for $80. This is your last chance to get yearbooks at a reduced price before 
they increase again. Take advantage of the early bird savings! To order, visit Jostens.com or see Ms. 
Watson in G205 for an order form.

● NC State University’s Youth Engineering 
Summer Camp  Are you creative or 
interested in engineering?  If so, NC 
State University College of 
Engineering will be running a
 summer camp in Roger’s Hall 
at Queens University of Charlotte 
this summer.   Camp registration 
is now open and will stay open until
 all spots are filled.  To enroll for
 the camp please visit
www.engineeringcampcharlotte.com.  

Announcements

Pirate Praise continues…...  Staff 
celebrating students and other 
staff members!!  Look for the 
pictures posted on the bulletin 
board in the cafeteria.

https://www.nacacfairs.org/attend/national-college-fairs/charlotte-college-fair/
http://goo.gl/KduCJV
http://www.engineeringcampcharlotte.com/


Charlotte National College Fair on Sunday, March 17th

The Park Expo Center in Charlotte
For more information go to https://www.nacacfairs.org/attend/national-college-fairs/charlotte-college-fair/

Seniors and Scholarships!  Keep researching.  Keep applying.
Parents of seniors, here is the presentation counselors gave to your students about scholarships.  Your student can 
view this through their school Google account.
https://docs.google.com/presentation/d/1Mt1wSgI8_tUMlrZ_qsnYMHnt1ygEoHdQujl7vEppC_4/edit#slide=id.p
If you have questions, please contact your school counselor.  Please let Ms. Ponder in counseling know if you have 
received a scholarship. 
 
Counselor concerns:  Counselors have ongoing concerns about student’s vaping and over-using technology.  Here 
are some parent resources on both topics for consideration.
https://www.nytimes.com/2018/12/18/health/vaping-nicotine-teenagers.html
https://www.psychologytoday.com/us/blog/more-feeling/201712/can-t-fight-feeling-technology-and-teen-anxiety

 
 It’s National School Counselor Week: This week the nation is celebrating our profession and PRHS has made all 
of the Counselors feel so appreciated. Our team has collected data from this past school year to share with everyone 
on what we’ve been up to. The information will be available on PRHS social media sites this evening. Please take a 
look to see what many of our days consist of. Ms. Burgess made a trip to Raleigh to advocate for all School 
Counselors on Tuesday and was able to speak to legislators to advocate for our roles! Check it out on PRHS 
Counseling on Twitter.

SENIORS:
Do you need help with your college application to SPCC?? PRHS SPCC Application Day will be next week, Feb. 
14th, during pirate prep in the counseling office. Counselors will be available to help those students applying to 
SPCC for Fall 2019.

Updated transcripts are now available. If you have applied to a school that requires a mid-year report you can now 
go in and make the request for the transcript to be sent. *ONLY MAKE A REQUEST FOR SCHOOLS THAT 
REQUIRE A MID-YEAR TRANSCRIPT TO BE SENT*

Scholarship season is upon us!! Check your emails regularly. Every Monday Ms. Burgess will be sending out the 
Scholarship Spotlight which will detail 1-2 scholarships. The email will also have the link to her updated Scholarship 
List for other scholarships. To access the list now click here. The list is continuously updated when new information is 
received.

Current Sophomore & Juniors: Are you interested in taking Career and College Promise 
Courses through SPCC next school year? The counselors will be having an interest meeting very soon. Use this link 
to sign up for the meeting. Details to follow.

School Counseling

https://www.nacacfairs.org/attend/national-college-fairs/charlotte-college-fair/
https://docs.google.com/presentation/d/1Mt1wSgI8_tUMlrZ_qsnYMHnt1ygEoHdQujl7vEppC_4/edit#slide=id.p
https://www.nytimes.com/2018/12/18/health/vaping-nicotine-teenagers.html
https://www.psychologytoday.com/us/blog/more-feeling/201712/can-t-fight-feeling-technology-and-teen-anxiety
https://goo.gl/KgS4uG
https://goo.gl/odxK8H


Fri 2/8 Basketball vs Rocky River 6:00

Sat 2/9 NCHSAA 4A State Track Meet 8:00am

Tue 2/12 Basketball AT Myers Park 6:00

Thu 2/14 Wrestling AT Greensboro Coliseum 6:00

Fri 2/15 Basketball vs Hickory Ridge 6:00; Wrestling AT Greensboro Coliseum 6:00

Sat 2/16 Baseball scrimmage AT Concord 2:00

Mon 2/18 or 2/19 Spring Sports Mandatory Meeting 6:30

Wed 2/20 Soccer AT CATA 4:00; Baseball AT Parkwood

Varsity times listed here; see Athletic website for all JV times 

Mon 2/11 GSA Meeting F108 3:00; FCCLA Meeting D101 3:00

Tue 2/12 Government Studies Club F106 7:30; Robotics Club G104 3:00; Latin Club G111 3:00;

Wed 2/13 Graphic Design Club E105 3:00; Spanish Club F102 3:15

Thu 2/14 Gaming Club E102 3:00

Fri 2/15-2/16 Union County All Band Clinic 9:00am

Mon 2/18 Chorus AT First Baptist Church 5:30

Tue 2/19 Robotics Club G104 3:00

Wed 2/20 Graphic Design Club E105C 3:00; Spanish Club F102 3:15

Thu 2/21 Gaming Club E102 3:00

The PTO is creating small bags of candy to put in the teachers' boxes for 
Valentine's Day.  Click link below to sign up to bring in wrapped 
candy.   https://www.signupgenius.com/go/20F0845A5A72DAAFF2-candy1

https://www.signupgenius.com/go/20F0845A5A72DAAFF2-candy1


Pre-Apprenticeship Program Applications for 2019-2020”
Attention Rising 12th graders, are you interested in getting paid to go to college while in high school; if so, then 
you should apply to the Pre-Apprenticeship Program.  The Pre-Apprenticeship Program is partnered with Greiner 
Bio-One, South Piedmont Community College, and Union County Public Schools.  If selected for the 
Pre-Apprenticeship Program; the student will take morning classes at PRHS while their afternoon is split between 
classes at SPCC and working at Greiner Bio-One, as well as, being paid for approximately 20 hours per week which 
is a combination of training, attending classes and work.  While in the Pre-Apprenticeship Program, students will 
receive High School Credit for their Community College courses and it provides a potential opportunity to be 
selected for the Registered Apprenticeship Program, as well as, providing hands on training to develop technical 
skills.  In order to qualify for the Pre-Apprenticeship Program students must be a rising high school senior, have a 
current GPA of at least a 2.5, with a minimum GPA of 2.8 at Graduation to be considered for the Registered 
Apprenticeship Program, have enough high school credits to allow community college courses in their senior 
schedule and be able to attend a 3-4 week summer program.  There will be a Pre-Apprentice Information Session 
held at the SPCC Tyson Family Center for Technology 3509 Old Charlotte Highway Monroe, NC 28110 in the 
spring.  For more information about the Pre-Apprenticeship program, please visit the UCPS Career Readiness page 
on the UCPS website under the Departments section or see your Career Development Coordinator, Mrs. Webb in 
guidance.

Our Pirate Pep Band helping students 
to cheer on our varsity women’s and 
men’s basketball players.

Collaboration is key in Ms. Grello’s 
Spanish IV class!

https://www.ucps.k12.nc.us/Page/6226

